Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 23rd April 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees:  Ian Gilmour, Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Eric White, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville, Councillor Bill Henderson, and P.C. Derek Brown, Susan Cochrane
Visitors: Gordon Miller, Ken Davies
1.
Apologies had been received from Vic Stewart, Jackie Moody, Councillors Dominic Heslop  and Ricky Henderson. 

1.1
Note taking at Meetings: Richard agreed to take the minutes.

2.
Minutes of Mar 26th Meeting and Matters Arising not Elsewhere on the Agenda:  

the minutes were agreed as an accurate record.

Matters Arising: item 9.1: Richard had sent in the form nominating Dominic Heslop as Returning Officer. Item 9.2: Ian reported that he’d attended an enjoyable and successful opening of the new golf club house. Item 9.4: Richard had obtained a new farmers’ market banner, 8ft x 3ft, for £55.00 from Walkabout Crafts. In return for the discounted price the supplier’s leaflets would be displayed at the markets.

3.
Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings 

3.1  Secretary: there had been no licensing applications for our area in the past month.
3.2  Treasurer: David Geary had agreed to audit the accounts for year ending 5 April 2013. The audited accounts would be published on the JGCC website and in the C&B News.
On 31st March our No 1 account showed a bank balance of £701.97, after adding in 8 pence in interest.
Cheques presented later were: £38.26 to Helen for inks etc, £105.29 for the History Group, £30 for renting the church hall, £79.52 for stationery and other expenses, and £8.39 to Barbara Badger for the domain name of the Baberton History Group. These gave a bank balance of £440.52 on 11th April.
The cheque to the Living Memory Association for £250 has not yet been presented. It would result in a later balance of £190.52. 

 

In the Community Fund the bank balance was £4715.56 on 27th March, after adding interest of 0.43 pence, and paying in £82.50 from Nick Paul. Our cheques not yet presented are £20 to Scott's Music Group, £125 to Keegan and Pennykid, and £55 to Richard for a new banner.  These should result in a balance of £4515.56.
 
3.3  Planning Convenor (report forwarded separately):  much of the report was similar to that of the previous month, though SESPlan was now back from the Reporter and had been sent to the government for consideration. What was new in the plan was the recognition that part of Edinburgh’s housing need would be met outwith the city’s boundaries, which could be helpful in relieving pressure on SW Edinburgh. The final version of SESPlan would feed into the Local Development Plan. The LDP would be published on 1st May, when further representations about it to CEC could be made. Any changes to housing figures in the SESPlan would affect decisions on the LDP to be made by CEC at the end of 2013/start of 2014.

The next joint meeting of local community councils would be held at the Gibson Craig Hall at 7.30 pm on 29th April when JGCC would pay for hire of the room, Currie CC having paid for the previous meeting. The public could attend these meetings.

The approach road to the McCarthy and Stone development and the turning circle would not be finally surfaced until all construction on the building site was complete. CEC would adopt the road up to the McCarthy and Stone entrance once this was done. The landscaping of the ground beside the Village Hall should be finished by the end of July. As for the old school site, it was anticipated that work would be completed by the end of October. Responding to a suggestion by Ian, Neil agreed to ask if McCarthy and Stone would consider widening the Baberton Mains path between their site and the Astroturf playing field to allow more space for pushchairs, wheelchairs etc.

Neil had spent all day at the Hearing of the Taylor Wimpey Appeal against the decision by CEC not to release the Muir Wood field for building. It came down to a contest between the requirement to preserve Green Belt land and the necessity of providing more land for housing. Taylor Wimpey’s argument was that the Strategic Plan was out of date and failed to take current housing need into account; they claimed they had not been provided with enough sites to meet that need. Despite the 2008 recession and consequent fall in house prices, there was still a demand for housing in SW Edinburgh where prices had remained high and Green Belt sites would be needed for development. 

Within the SESPlan, however, there was a hierarchy of sites for potential development: brownfield  sites, strategic development sites, greenfield sites and, finally, Green Belt sites.

Bill commented that there were 27,000 housing units, predominantly flats, on brownfield sites in Edinburgh and that there was a superfluity of such properties in the city. Brownfield sites alone could not be used to address the need for a housing mix, especially for houses with gardens. There were a few greenfield sites inside the city boundary and considerably more outside the green belt near outlying settlements.

Neil said that there would be two weeks from the Friday following the Appeal Hearing for third party participants to make their own points to the Reporter. On the afternoon of the hearing, drainage of surface water from the Muir Wood field had been discussed. Taylor Wimpey’s preferred option was to build a drain north across the golf course, discharging into the Murray Burn. Those attending the hearing on the second day would be invited to inspect the proposed line of the drain. Cliff volunteered to represent JGCC on the inspection. 

A more general discussion of drainage matters in our area followed: Ogilvie were said to be building a holding pond near the golf club house to ameliorate flooding in Baberton Mains, and a manhole had been installed at the foot of Baberton Avenue, though it was understood that Scottish Water might still require another one outside St Margaret’s Court to allow effective examination of the sewer for possible blockages.

3.4  Meetings: Norma reported that Health meetings  had been temporarily placed on hold. Neil had attended a meeting to discuss the Village Hall garden and its landscaping. He added that an approach had been received from someone who wanted to build six houses on the former Splash Bathrooms site.
4.
Police report sent separately
Derek summarized the Police Report, explaining that probably three quarters of  the crimes against property in Juniper Green and Baberton Mains in the past month had been committed by a single individual who was now in custody, which explained the apparent rise in criminal activity in the area. He added that the Juniper Green men’s toilets were still receiving police attention. The possibility of a temporary closure of the toilet was considered, but was thought not to be desirable, though Alastair Love of the Juniper Green Inn had offered to provide the pub toilet as an alternative for ‘respectable’ users. Julie at the hairdresser’s opposite the toilets would be asked to let Cliff know immediately of any suspicious activity or to phone the police directly on 101. Derek urged anyone witnessing undesirable behavior at the toilets to make a call right away. Ian cited the design of the Colinton toilets as discouraging anti-social activity because most of the interior was visible from the street. The financing of a new toilet in Juniper Green, however, would be a major difficulty.

Other police related matters were: Cath Porterfield would be at the April market, hopefully with a fingerprinting demonstration kit; a Juniper Green Primary School pupil had picked up and been pricked by a hypodermic syringe showing traces of heroin; participants in the Curriemuirend Clean-up had to be warned of the possible danger from syringes.
4.1  Safety issues: Helen gave the date of the next Neighbourhood meeting as early June.
5.
Local issues 

5.1  Curriemuirend Park … Clean Up 23 May, next steps for representation: Richard outlined the preparations already made for the Clean-up, namely registration as part of the national “Keep Scotland Clean” campaign, personal liability insurance taken out, first aid cover arranged, booking of the C&B News gazebo, as well as sponsorship from RBS, support from Waste Services and the participation of JG Primary school pupils. He hoped nearby residents would be able to bring wheelbarrows and garden rakes and that one of them would look after the litter-picking kits overnight if necessary. Gordon offered to assist with both tasks. Neil, Eric, Norma, Rob, Helen and Gordon volunteered to help with the organization of the event. Vic had already volunteered.

Cliff explained that a group had been formed of representatives from JGCC and Viewfield Road residents to consider the possible future of Curriemuirend Park as a valuable outdoor amenity for the community. Their next meeting would be Thursday 23 May. Among other proposals, Gordon had suggested the park might be used to provide a cycling and running track where young people could train; he was looking for ideas and support from people in the Council in finding other positive functions for the land and had been trying to discover the value of the Millennium Wood. It was pointed out that the wood had had a planned lifespan of only ten years, which had expired in 2011. Bill’s view was that Gordon would get no support from anyone in the Council while there was the possibility of building on the site; the priority must first be to get housing stopped. However, Gordon felt strongly that building would be more likely unless convincing alternative uses for the land as green space could be put forward. Eric reminded the meeting that the application for allotments should not be forgotten. It was agreed that none of the other proposed uses for the park would prevent the inclusion of allotments, which might be accessed and serviced via the Clovenstone underpass.

Ken had written detailed objections to the redesignation of the park as building land to the Councillors, who were very supportive, and to both the MSP and the MP, neither of whom had responded but Alistair Darling MP has done so subsequently. ken would write an article on the subject for the June C&B News.

There was unanimous agreement that the suggested reduction of Wester Hailes Road from dual to single carriageway was unacceptable and took no account of traffic pressures on this and surrounding roads.

5.2  Twitter strategy update: Helen had had no time to take this further.
5.3  MacKay’s Wood: Craig Dunlop had confirmed that Strawberry Scotland had taken a 3ft wide strip of the wood and would raise the issue with them. Eric agreed to notify his original informant.
5.4  Progress on Baberton research: Helen reported that good progresss had been made, a dictaphone had been purchased, training for interviewers was being organized and volunteer interviewees were being sought.
5.5  Path between Baberton Avenue and Baberton Mains: no satisfactory solution had been found to the problem of who should grit either end of the path in icy conditions. The school had received constant complaints about it. Next morning’s Walkabout would allow the problem to be aired again.
5.6  Football tournament … 13 – 17 May: Rob had got six teams of seven players  to participate on the three nights of  Monday, Wednesday and Friday, 13, 15th and 17th May, at 7.00 pm on the first two days and at 7.30 on the Friday. He hoped to secure the Scottish internationalist, Craig Gordon, to present the cup to the winners. The Juniper Inn had contributed a bottle of champagne for the best player of the tournament and the primary school had agreed to provide goalposts.
5.7  Bowling Club sign and Lanark Road Sign: the Bowling Club would have to provide its own sign because the City Council does not put up signs for fee paying organisations. Rob agreed to ask the club to approach the Kinleith Arms about allowing a sign to be put on the pub wall. Juniperlee residents were still complaining about the inability of visitors to find the club entrance. The leaning road sign on the south side of Lanark Road was still leaning as council workmen had straightened the wrong one.
5.8  Pentlands footpath: Woodhall Road to Torphin Road ; the Bridleway sign for the path had disappeared recently. SNH would approach Scotways to see if it could be restored asap. Martin Duncan on our behalf would again approach the agent of the new owners to discuss improving the path. Rob suggested that Friends of the Pentlands might help with this project in conjunction with SNH and local community councils. He would report back on any developments.
6.
Councillors’ Corner: Bill had little to add to what had already been said, but suggested the Baberton History Group might approach Alan Smith, former owner of Wester Hailes Farm. Commenting on the amount of waste blowing about on cardboard and paper collection days in response to Ian’s observation, he said a new design of collection bins was being looked at by the Council.
7.
AOCB

7.1  Mobile Library service: in view of the two very brief stops each week by the mobile library in our area, it was agreed it was not worth leaving a market poster in the library van.

7.2  Influencing CEC, April 30: Norma offered to represent JGCC at this event.
7.3  Date of AGM: owing to the difficulties posed by the clash in May with the Village Hall Association AGM, and the reluctance of people to attend two AGMs in one month, Cliff proposed holding an AGM in September before the current CC demitted office. The proposal was accepted for an AGM in September when the Village Hall was available. An article would go into the July/August C&B News to alert people to the upcoming CC election and to the end of the present Community Council. Eileen Hewitt would advertise CC elections more widely. JGCC could take the community stall at the June market to increase the publicity.

7.4 Juniper Green Primary School: Susan asked the CC to take note of a number of school events: at the end of May/beginning of June exchange visitors from the partner school, Isago Primary in South Africa, would be in Juniper Green; the School Fair would be held on 1st June; on 21st June JGPS pupils would participate with Pilrig Park Special School in a show, “Our World”, at the Festival Theatre - tickets from the theatre box office; more immediately, on 11th May, there was the “A River Runs Through Us” fund-raising run and walk along the valley from Spylaw or Currie Kirk to the Rugby Club at Balerno.

7.5 Scottish Allotments and Gardens Society: Eric would renew JGCC’s annual subscription of £10.00. He would also attend the Allotments Legislation Review on 16th May at Saughton House.

7.6 Planning Meeting of 16th May: Neil would attend.
8. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, Walkabouts etc

The next meeting would be on Tuesday 28th May, in JG Village Hall Committee Room at 7pm.

Signed _________________________ Cliff Beevers, Chairman.   Date_______________
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